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Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
P.O. Box 47250
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Re:	Docket UE-131883
Distributed Generation Annual Report

Dear Mr. King:
Attached is Puget Sound Energy’s (“PSE’s”) Distributed Generation Annual Report dated August 1, 2016, filed pursuant to the Commission’s letter dated May 20, 2016 in the above‑referenced docket.  

The report includes amounts of distributed generation interconnected to PSE’s distribution system as of April 30, 2015.  This report includes all distributed generation facilities interconnected to the PSE distribution system regardless of tariff (i.e. both net metered and non-net metered).  This report also includes information on state tax incentives for distributed generation (RCW 82.16.110-130) paid by the utility during the reporting period.

Please note that PSE has not included monthly data on energy production, aggregated number of net metering credits available or total number of net metering credits expired. PSE has included annual data on total number of net metering credits expired.  For this reporting year only, PSE does not have the IT systems in place to track and report the data described above on a monthly basis, but is working internally to set up the necessary system capability to be able to track and report this data on a monthly basis before the next reporting period.              

Please contact Nate Hill at (425) 457-5524, or Heather Mulligan at (425) 456-2916 for additional information about this filing.  If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-2110.

Sincerely,



Ken Johnson
Director, State Regulatory Affairs


Enclosures
cc:	Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel
	Sheree Carson
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